Dated: 09/03/2022

All the members of the Alumni Committee are hereby informed that a meeting of the alumni will be held on the 12th of March 2022 at 10 AM. The District Education Officer has sent instructions that Principals and Teachers of the Government Schools in the neighbouring areas should also be invited to this meeting. This will facilitate liaison between the principals and staff for admissions. Matters related to the college will also be discussed and suggestions for improvement will welcome.

A meeting of the alumni committee along with the Principals and staff from Government schools was held on the 12th of March 2022. Dr Sanjeev Sharma welcomed the members of the alumni and the staff from schools and thanked them for attending the meeting. Mrs Ritu Jaitly requested the house to forward suggestions for improving admission in the college. She also asked how the staff of the college could contact the students in the schools in order to introduce Hindu college to them. The Principals said that if and when a teacher from the college got in touch with them to contact the students, they would extend all help and cooperation. Dr Sanjeev Sharma, Dr Vijay and Mrs Ritu Jaitly thanked them for their support. Dr Sanjeev Sharma requested Mrs Ritu Jaitly to take the guests for a round of the college so that they could see for themselves the infrastructure of the college which they could share with their students. This would motivate the students to take admission in Hindu college. The meeting ended with a vote of thanks.

gmy)

Dated:12/05/2022

All the members of the Alumni Committee are hereby informed that a meeting of the same will be held on the 14th of May 2022 at 5:30 PM. The agenda of the same will be to apprise all the members with the latest updates of the college. All are requested to attend the same punctually.

In the meeting of the Alumni Committee held on the 14th of May at 5:30 PM in the college, Dr Sanjeev Sharma, Offg. Principal of the college, welcomed all the members and thanked them for sparing their time to come to the meeting. Sh Mahesh Sagar informed the house that he had authored a book and he had brought copies of the book to give to the members, which he duly did. Sh Pardeep Mehra, Chairman of the Governing council, also thanked the members for attending the meeting. He also exhorted the members to remain in touch with the college and to contribute for the growth of the institute in any way. He said that the college and its wards needed their constant support and any help would be greatly appreciated. The members assured the house that they would extend all support to their alma mater. The meeting ended with a vote of thanks.

Jayof

Dated: 08/06/2022

All the members of the Alumni Committee are hereby informed that a meeting of the same will be held on the 11th of June 2022 at 5 PM to discuss matters related to the college and to invite suggestions for improvement. All are requested to attend the same punctually.

In the meeting of the Alumni Committee held on the 11th of June at 5 PM in the college, Dr Sanjeev Sharma, Offg. Principal of the college, welcomed all the members. The former alumnus of the college, Sh Rajpal Singh, now Sr Vice President (II) and State Head, Pb & J & K, also attended the meeting. Mrs Ritu Jaitly informed the house that Sh Deepak Arora, former student of the college, had offered to donate a sum of Rs 10,000/ (ten thousand only) to contribute towards a deserving student's education. Dr Rakesh Joshi asked Mrs jaitly to select a student who was deserving in all respects and needed financial help. Talking about the college. Dr Joshi said that it was desirable to increase the green cover in the college. Sh Rajpal Singh said that he would contribute to this idea. Mrs Ritu Jaitly suggested that a vertical garden on the peripheral wall of the college would enhance the look of the college. Sh Sanjay Khanna thanked Sh Rajpal for his gesture and also expressed his gratitude to all the members for attending the meeting.

Gupp

Dated:07/07/2022

All the members of the Alumni Committee are hereby informed that a meeting of the same will be held on the 11th of July 2022 at 11AM. The agenda of the same is to remember and offer a condolence prayer for the late Sh. Satinder Lambah, former alumnus of the college. All are requested to attend the same punctually.

In the meeting of the Alumni Committee held on the 11th of July at 11 AM, prayers were offered for the soul of Sh Satinder Lambah, former member of the Alumni Committee and one minute's silence was also observed as a mark of respect to the dear departed. After observing silence for a minute, the progress of the college was discussed and the Dean Sciences Dr.Rakesh Joshi apprised the members with the same. Mrs Ritu Jaitly shared with then members that the girls' common room was in dire need of an air conditioner as it became very hot during the summers. Sh Ashok Sethi assured the house that he along with some othes members would donate an AC for the Girls' Common Room. Mrs Ritu Jaitly also shared that Sh Arvind Sharma, S/o the former alumnus of the college, had donated a sum of Rs 11,000/ (Eleven Thousand only) and had also promised that he would do the same every year. The meeting ended with a vote of thanks.

Grapp

Dated: 22/11/2022

All the members of the Alumni Committee are hereby informed that a meeting of the alumni will be held on the 24th of November 2022 at 12 PM to discuss matters related to the college and to invite suggestions for improvement. All are requested to attend the same punctually.

A meeting of the alumni of the college was held on the 24th of November 2022 at 12 PM in the college. Dr Sanjeev Sharma welcomed the alumni and thanked them for supporting the college. Mrs Ritu Jaitly said that as discussed in the previous meeting, Sh Rajpal Singh had got constructed the vertical garden on the outside wall of the college on the 12th of June 2022. She also shared that she had selected a student of the college for the financial aid offered by Sh Deepak Arora and Chetanya of B Com Sem 1, Roll No 6276 had benefitted from the same and the cheque was handed over to her on 18/10/22. Mrs Ritu Jaitly informed the house that our alumnus, Sh Balkar, now settled in New Jersey had promised to visit the college in March 2023 and had assured that he would also donate to the college. Sh R K Bali, M R Wadhwa and SCK Vaid donated a lump sum amount of Rs 30,000/ (Thirty thousand only) to be used for the welfare of some students or upliftment of the college infrastructure as deemed suitable by the Principal. Dr Sanjeev Sharma Registrar Dr Vijay Kumar and Mrs Ritu Jaitly thanked them for their, magnanimous gesture and exhorted the other members to come forward to support their college. The members asked what was required in the college and Mrs Ritu Jaitly informed them that a water cooler in the college for the students would be very beneficial for them as in the summers cool water was desired by the students. Sh Kawaljit Shingari came forward for this and promised to donate a water cooler for the students. All the members thanked him for his generosity. The meeting ended with a vote of thanks.

